MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 12, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, October 12, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 Commissioners  
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on September 28, 2022, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering addressed the board and stated: 1. The invoices for the Nav Aids lights were submitted to Jefferson Parish and are waiting on reimbursement. 2. The back inspection for Reach 1 and Reach 2 are complete. 3. Rigid Constructors, LLC are working on the Cheniere Caminada Breakwaters are building Breakwaters No 2 and No 3 currently. 4. The Bayside Breakwaters are waiting on funding to add more breakwaters and to repair several breakwaters that need to be renourished. 6. The levee board main projects that will be submitted to Capital Outlay are back levee improvements, renourish breakwaters and pumps and levees. 7. The pumps stations are waiting on funding and Jefferson Parish guaranteed to build one station by Orange Lane.
Mr. Weldon Danos, Director, Grand Isle Port Commission was recognized and stated that FEMA has finally approved the Pier and Bulkhead Improvement Project. Bids will be going out later this month.  Barataria Bar has been dredged and Bayou Rigaud Dredging will be awarded next.
President Camardelle stated that thanked Congressman Steve Scalise for sending someone to Grand Isle to view the projects and updates on the progress from Hurricane IDA. He also thanked Congressmen Graves, Cassidy and Kennedy for keeping in contact and helping when the need arises. He we are still in hurricane season so be weather aware. He thanked CPRA, the Governor and Jefferson Parish working on the gulf levee and adding more rocks in the gulf. He also thanked Senator Pat Connick and Representative Joe Orgeron for supporting the Capital Outlay projects 
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:51 p.m.
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